
Week 4

Week 5

Week 4
25 May - Biggest Morning Tea
                    Cupcakes $2 at recess
Week 5
Reconciliation Week
31 May - Open Basketball Carnival   
1 June -  Year 6-12's Reconciliation 
                   Movie at Kadina
2 June - Year 9 Excursion to 
                   Farm Shed
2 June - 7/8 Statewide Basketball 
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This Week's Message
Mothers - Three Small Words








It is amazing how often I have heard these three small words at our school drop off and carpark. 
 Said in such a genuine way each morning and each afternoon.  The reaction to them each time

is pretty similar. A smile, a hug or a look of contentment.  Often the students then bounce all the
way to their classrooms with a new spring in their step.




If you are blessed enough to have a mother in your life - they are words you hopefully used on
Sunday.  Chances are though you will have heard them from your mother many more times than

you have used them.



These three small words are of course "I love you."  They provide the motivation and purpose to
why we do so many of the things we do for our families and those close to us.  They make the

world a better place and our experiences around them more connected and meaningful.



Maitland Lutheran School exists because of these 3 words.  It is not because they are said by our
students, our families, staff, grandparents or the community.  It is because we believe God says

them to each one of us daily and through example.  From the beginning that stems from the
love shown on the cross - we have created our community.  "This is love : not that we loved God,

but that he loved us and sent his Son as an atoining sacrifice for our sins."  (1 John 4:10).



To our mothers who are the glue that holds our families and our community together
THANKYOU.  We hope you had a brilliant day last Sunday.

a very musical chapel

Chapel was bursting with
music, singing and dancing

this week. 
How talented are our

students and teachers who
all played together?





from the principal



Our school was privileged to have the Governor of South Australia, Her Excellency the
Honourable Frances Adamson AC.  Frances was accompanied by our Mayor Mr Darren

Braund and the CEO of the YP Council, Mr Andrew Cameron.  Her visit included tours of
our classrooms, new buildings, our Tech Studies and Music departments and concluded

with an address to our year 10 to 12 students.  We thank the Governor for choosing to
visit our school and for her keen interest in our students and programs.



Special thanks to our P&F for organising the Mother's Day Stall to ensure that our 'mums'
were recognised by our students on Sunday.  Our P&F to amazing work for our school in

so many contexts.  Please continue to support them at every opportunity.



We appreciate the efforts made to ensure our students were in correct uniform for our
photo day.  Quality school photos (an an effective uniform policy) rely a lot on the

support of our community.  We thank all the families who continue to make this a priority.



There has been a wide range of sporting events that our students have been given the
opportunity to participate in over the last fortnight, and over the coming weeks.  Special

thanks to our staff who have gone over and above organising, coaching and umpiring
these events.  Congratulations to the students on their achievements, which are listed

within the newsletter.  We do congratulate the following students who have been
selected to represent SYP in the SAPSASA Football Carnival in Adelaide next week:- 

 Kyren Brown, Jack Davies, Ned Lawrie, Samuel Cross, Jave Ramsey, Arlo Pedler, Harry
Honner, Matilda Southwood, Maysie Freeman, Summer Koch, Jayme Koch and Indie

Parsons.

Harriet and Jordan (Yr 1 SRC) officially
welcomed the Governor with a perfect

pronunciation of "Welcome Her Excellency"



SCHOOL  NOTICES

 

School families in our prayers for weeks 3 & 4 are: Mitchell, Rory & Lara Hasting,
Grace,  Jude, Esther & Isaiah Hender, Felicity, Violet, Jackson & Mia Hoyle, Harry,
Meg, Maisie & Madeleine Honner, Charlotte & Olivia Howse, Zoe Holmes, Lucy
Hancocks, William Hickman, Georgina Hickman, Amelie Hickman, Billy & Gabbrielle
Hickman.

Be kind and compassionate to one another, forgiving each other, just as in Christ
God forgave you.  Ephesians 4:32

Care Corner

Congratulationst
to MLS teacher Danielle

Mangano who has
welcomed a little girl

Georgie

TEACHER
INSTALLATION

SERVICE
OUR NEW TEACHERS TO MLS

WILL BE 'INSTALLED' AT
OUR CHAPEL SERVICE ON

FRIDAY 9TH JUNE. WE
WELCOME ALL IN THE

COMMUNITY TO ATTEND AS
WE OFFICIALLY WELCOME

THEM TO MAITLAND
LUTHERAN SCHOOL



YEAR 10 ag science 

The Year 10 Agriculture
class visited Adam Schulz to

experience the seeding
process firsthand. Adam
spoke with the class and

answered questions about
crop rotations, chemical use,

crop varieties and more.
Thank you to Adam for being

generous with his time
during such a busy time on

the farm. 



Last week we also went to
the butchers to cut up our
school lamb that the Year

10's have been busy
marketing and selling.



YR 1'S  CHRISTIAN STUDIES - EASTER  

On the 8th of May, the Stage 1 Outdoor Education program had their first 3 day
camp for the year. We ventured to Corny Point where students had to set up

their tents and organise their camp site. Students had to shop, pack and cook
their own meals using a trangia. During the camp, students had solo time to

journal, reflecting on what they had learnt and to provide time for them to
process their thoughts. 

We were lucky enough to have Neptunes Surf Coaching teaching us how to surf
and sharing their knowledge of ocean safety. During the 3 days, we surfed

across various surf spots in the area being visited by the local dolphin residents
each day. All students were very successful in their surfing lessons, with each of

them being able to stand up and catch a wave into the shore.





Yr 11 Outdoor Ed Surf Camp



YR 1'S  CHRISTIAN STUDIES - EASTER  Yr 11 Outdoor Ed Surf Camp



YR 1'S  CHRISTIAN STUDIES - EASTER  

On Tuesday the 9th of May 2023, Maitland Lutheran School competed in the Yorke
Peninsula Zone Sports Year 7-8 Basketball Carnival which was held at the Minlaton

Basketball Stadium. Maitland Lutheran School entered 3 boys teams and 2 girls teams into
the carnival, which was a reflection of the basketball talent we have at the school. There

were 12 teams in the boys draw, and 6 teams in the girls. Every game was played in excellent
spirits, with a full array of basketball skills on display across the day.

The day was an overall success, with the Maitland Lutheran boys teams finishing 2nd, 3rd,
and 5th overall on the day, and our Maitland Lutheran 2 girls team finishing 2nd overall. 

A big thank you needs to also be extended to Mr Baker, Mrs Hooper, Loren Mills, Sonia Hoyle,
Jude Howarth, McCoy Harper-Zerna, Angus Beston, Cody Taylor, Iesha Wanganeen, Tori

Savage, Hallie Koch, Marley Smith and Maeve Cockshell for their efforts in helping with
coaching, scoring and umpiring each of our teams.

Yr 7/8 basketball carnival



YR 1'S  CHRISTIAN STUDIES - EASTER  year 11 & 12 physcology - the brain

In Year 11 Psychology
students have been

studying
neuropsychology - this

is the study of the brain,
its structures and how

our behaviour is
influenced by different

biological processes
such as neurons and

neurotransmitters. Year
11 and 12 Students
dissected a sheep's

brains to find the key
structures and

discussed the different
roles of the parts of the

brain. 

Tyson 19 May
Kingsley 20 May

Sam 20 May
Isaiah 21 May

Patrick 21 May



Alby 22 May

Sienna 22 May 
Mila 24 May
Billy 26 May
Elke 26 May

William 26 May
Otis 30 May

Summer 30 May
Ted 30 May




ADVANCE NOTICE



TUESDAY 13TH JUNE
NO DECS BUSES

OPERATING



YR 1'S  CHRISTIAN STUDIES - EASTER  foundation phonics party

The Foundation class
celebrated learning all
of their "Set 1 Sounds"

by having a Phonics
Party today. Students
received a certificate

presented by Mr Field
and enjoyed a variety of

alphabet themed
activities throughout

the day. Fun games
including pass-the-
parcel and a pinata

topped off a great day.



YR 1'S  CHRISTIAN STUDIES - EASTER  adelaide employment & careers expo

Last Friday our senior school students had the opportunity
to attend the Careers and Employment Expo at the

Adelaide Showgrounds. The expo was host to over 150
different employers, universities, vocational education

programs and other training facilities where students were
able to explore future pathways and career opportunities.

Not only could students visit the stalls and collect
information booklets and resources, but they also had the

chance to engage in professional conversations with
potential employers, as well as people currently working

or studying in those areas to gain first hand insight into
their possible career options. It was a great day out with

students finding the day to be a beneficial experience as
they head into their final years of schooling.



jumping jellybeans

Once a term we hold ‘Jumping Jelly Beans’, our very own playgroup style get
together. Little ones are invited to engage in various different activities, while

meeting new friends, and providing a welcoming environment for parents 
to network and chat. 

The year 11 Child Studies class are also involved, giving them a great
opportunity to work with a wide range of younger children. 

A wonderful turn out at our week 3 event- thanks for the support.




9 A-side football
On Wednesday, 17th May, a group of our middle school students represented the school

at the Yorke Peninsula 9 A-side carnival in Maitland. We had three year 7/8 boys teams,
two of which won their pools. The boys displayed excellent sportsmanship and

teamwork. Well done to all involved. Our girls did extremely well, we had four teams in
total, two of which went undefeated and one going on to win the day. Congratulations to

those girls. They showed some quality skills and teamwork. We look forward to seeing
how our year 7/8 boys and 7/8/9 girls go in the knockout competition later in the year. 



Thank you to all of our student helpers for coaching and umpiring, as well as staff and

families for helping the day run as smoothly as possible.



We held our P & F Mothers Day High Tea on 11 May at the Maitland Golf Club and it was 
a lovely afternoon. We were served delicious food catered for by the Golf Club, many 

thanks to them for this and for the donation of the room hire.
Krystal Schulz gave a lovely talk on how unique and special mothers are and everyone was

gifted a beautiful teacup to take home. We participated in a quiz organised by Charmain
Kakoschke that gave us a few laughs and helped in our general knowledge of motherhood.




Thank you to the members of the P & F committee who helped organise, decorate and worked 
hard to make this day possible.




Bec - P & F President

P&F mother's day high teA

Alfie Mahar, Lucy Mattschoss, 
Addison Graham & Maddison Wissell

SYP District SAPSASA Swimming Team

Four students represented SYP in the SAPSASA Swimming carnival on Friday 5th May.
Competing in Division 2, Lucy came 2nd in the 10 year old girls freestyle, Lucy & 

Addison were part of the relay team that came 1st, and Alfie was part of the relay team 
that finished 2nd.  Well done to all students.



Are you or your child interested in
learning how to play piano?

Vacancies available to start in Term 2.
Wednesdays at St Paul's Lutheran

Church, Maitland.
Beginners to mature age students.
AMEB tutoring for formal exams

available.
Please contact 

Bec on 0400 422 260
for more information.




COMMUNITY  NOTICES

Piano Lessons

did you know that It's illegal to own just
one guinea pig in Switzerland. It's

considered animal abuse because they're
social beings and get lonely.



MLS teachers

if i wasn't a teacher, i'd be ....

Maitland Lutheran School
23 Clinton Road, Maitland SA 5573

P: 08 8832 2288  E: info@mls.sa.edu.au
W: mls.sa.edu.au



To place a community notice please email  kelly.dyett@mls.sa.edu.au

"And God raised the Lord and will
also raise us up by his power."

1 Corinthians 6:14

Mr Sanderson - Music Producer
Miss Baird - Event Planner  

Mr Wright - Pastry Chef
Mr McKay - Gardener

Mr Baker - Builder
Mr Howarth - Physio Therapist

Miss Schwartz - Travelling
Mr Davey - Army

Mr Carey - Marine Biologist
Miss Barrand - Aquatic Instructor

Mrs Brand - Podiatrist
Mr Emery - Animator for Disney

Mrs Bittner - Accountant or Singer
Miss Redding - Homeless
Mr Strauss - Opera Singer











